
NOTICE 
 

Resumption of Competitive Bid Process 
 
Following the phased easing of national lockdown restrictions from Level 4 to Level 3 by 
government, the City of Johannesburg Metropolitan Municipality, will resume procurement of 
goods and services through open competitive bid processes with effect from Tuesday 09 June 
2020. 
 
In compliance with the provisions of the Level 3 lockdown restrictions, all RFQ or RFP must 
specify that: 
 

1. Bidders or their representatives depositing bids into the tender box will be subjected to 
temperature check using medical infrared forehead thermometer, at the entrance of the 
Metro Centre or any such designated place 

2. Bidders or their representatives depositing bids into the tender box will be sanitized at the 
entrance of the Metro Centre or any such designated place  

3. Bids/Quotations should be packaged in a way that will not be destroyed by all forms of 
sanitizing/disinfecting  

4. In keeping with the requirement for social and physical distancing, and to avoid 
congestion, bidders or their representatives will be required to queue, one and half metres 
apart, and wait for their turn to deposit bid documents. Due to the foregoing requirement, 
bidders or their representatives may experience delays and should therefore plan and give 
themselves sufficient time to submit bids, in order to avoid missing the stipulated bid 
closing times. The City will not be liable for failure to deposit bids within the stipulated 
times, even if the bidders or their representatives were already on the queue before closing 
time. 

5. In line with standard practice, bidders can still download the tender document or procure 
such from the City. Those procuring tender documents from the City will be subjected to 
basically the same protocol above. 

6. There shall not be any compulsory briefing sessions. 
7. Goods or services not allowed under Level 3 shall not be advertised. 


